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October 2016
   INDIAN HILLS RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION, COLUMBUS, OHIO
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UPCOMING NEIGHBORHOOD EVENTS
Here’s what’s coming up in Indian Hills in the near future:

Sat. 10/22 -- Neighborhood Halloween/Tailgate Party at the pool/tennis parking lot.  Time TBA.
Weds. 10/26 -- Annual Meeting of the IHRA
Mon. 10/31 – City-wide Trick-or-Treat/ Beggar’s Night
January 1st – Annual Fee statements sent to all owners.  Payment of annual fee due on receipt.
NOTICE OF 2016
I.H.R.A. GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
Wednesday, October 26, 7:00 PM

Northwest Church of the Nazarene

5707 Olentangy River Rd.
This year’s annual residents meeting will start at 7:00 PM.  We’ll hear financial and committee reports, other items of business, and ask for approval of the proposed budget for fiscal year 2016/2017.
Election of Officers 

Another item of business at the annual meeting will be the election of five officers to the IHRA Executive Board.  The nominees are: 

President

Ed Geraghty                   Vice President

Kristin Zerkle            Treasurer

Bob Jacobsen       Secretary

Susan Ly 
            Assistant Secretary
Andy Hamilton
Trustee

Jane Matson
All are already serving in their positions.  The positions are for a 1 year term expiring 10/17, except the Trustee position, which is a 5 year term expiring 10/21.    
The nominations are open.  If you’d like to run for one these offices, you can make a floor nomination or contact President Ed Geraghty.
The minutes of last year’s annual meeting are available on our website.
IMPORTANT NOTICE

WE NEED YOUR EMAIL

As of 2017, we will no longer distribute the paper version of the quarterly Smoke Signals newsletter.  It will be emailed to all on the distribution list, and will be available on our website.

We have email addresses from the vast majority of residents, and conduct virtually all neighborhood communication by email.  If we don’t have your email address, or if yours needs to be updated, you’re missing out on the full-color newsletter, as well as a lot of other useful information.

This is the last paper Smoke Signals.  Email only after this.
Please be sure to send your correct email address to Bob Jacobsen at jacobsen43235@gmail.com.  
HALLOWEEN/TAILGATE PARTY
On Sat. Oct. 29th, we’ll have a neighborhood  Halloween/Tailgate Party from XXXXXX5:00 to 7:30 down at the pool/tennis area.  This event is for both kids and adults.  We’ll have a bonfire with marshmallows to roast, and we’ll also provide grilled hotdogs, etc. and soft drinks.  There will be a few games for kids, and prizes for best costumes.  Adults may BYOB.  Should be fun!  Bring a chair if you want to sit around the fire.  If you have questions or wish to help out, please contact Activities Chair April Rubino.
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INDIAN HILLS POOL HAD       A GREAT SEASON! 
We had another fun summer at the Indian Hills pool.  Weather-wise, it was almost perfect.  We had a couple of movie nights and some cook-outs.  Our swim team enjoyed competing at various area pools, and also enjoyed their post-season pool party.  We held our Duck Race on Labor Day, followed by one final cook-out.  The winning duck was owned by Binh & Susan Ly of Greenridge Rd.  They won a free family pool membership for next year.  Tom & JoAnn Carmody of Winstead Rd. had the 2nd place duck, good for $10 worth of Snack Shack cards.  MaryAnn Potter-Lewis of Lynbrook Rd. won $5 worth of snack shack cards with the 3rd place duck.  We wrapped it all up with our “Pups In The Pool” dog swim on September 11th.   A fun time was had by canines and humans alike.
Many thanks go out to our lifeguards, and to Tammie Dondero and Ashley Sanders for coordinating all the fun activities all summer long at the pool.
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“Oh, stop barking and help me get out.”
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Swim team coaches Max Newton (center) and Jake Marshall (rear) with swimmers Autumn, Abby & Mason Sanders, Nathaniel & Quentin Cox, Michael & Andrew Zarick, Anthony & Dominic Rubino, and Xander Harvin.
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Lucky Duck winners Binh, Susan, Aiden & Justin Ly
BLOCK PARTY WAS A HIT!
It was way back on July 30th, but it was a wonderful party – a band, three food trucks, lots of fun for neighbors of all ages!  Big thanks go to organizers Andy & Amy Hamilton and Ashley Schmidt.
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Raffle announcement
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Andy & Amy Hamilton, Ashley Schmidt

HOMES LISTED FOR SALE
5911 Olentangy River Rd., Debbie Marks, ReMax, deborahd.marks@gmail.com, 614-638-3880
RECENT HOME SALES

5879 Olentangy River Rd., $272,000

879 Lynbrook Rd., $335,000

5948 Tulip Hill Rd., $229,900

5770 Linworth Rd., $164,041

851 Litchfield Ct., $295,00

5895 Olentangy River Rd., $239,000
ENTRANCES NEWS

First, we are in need of a new Entrances Chairperson.  After 8 years, Lynn Moore is stepping down at the end of the year.  Lynn did a splendid job at the entrances, especially with seasonal decorations.  We all thank you, Lynn!
The Entrances Chairperson is responsible for keeping a close eye on the appearance and condition of our six entrance walls, beds, flags and lighting.  A landscaping service will provide regular edging, mulching, weeding and trimming.  The Entrance Chair provides any annual plants, seasonal decorations (Lynn has them at her house), replaces light bulbs as necessary, and monitors the condition of the walls themselves.  The Entrances Chair may organize a committee of helpers.
The Entrances Chairperson is a member of the IHRA Executive Board.  If interested, please contact the Board.  Lynn is happy to assist in an advisory capacity, so please feel free to contact her with any questions. 

Second, as you may know, for decades Steve & Sandy Hindall of 5859 Olentangy River Rd. have generously volunteered their time and effort to maintain the landscaping at the Olentangy entrance.  They did all the planting, mulching, weeding, etc. – for free!  But they too will step aside at the end of the year and give it a rest.  We owe them a huge debt of gratitude.  Thank you so much, Steve & Sandy!  Our landscaping service will take over maintenance.
THE USUAL FRIENDLY REMINDERS

Maintain your property and keep it in good condition.  Regular upkeep adds to curb appeal and home value, which benefits the entire neighborhood.

The speed limit throughout Indian Hills is 25 MPH.  Please be considerate of our many pedestrians, dog walkers, and children, and watch your speed.

Speaking of walking dogs, please carry a bag and clean up after your dog.
Unless they fit in your garage, permanent storage/parking of boats, trailers, RV’s, and commercial vehicles is not allowed in Indian Hills.
Please store your big green trash can and blue recycling can somewhere out of sight, e.g. in your garage.
Open burning is not permitted in Indian Hills or the City of Columbus.
Always try to be considerate of your neighbors.

Thank you!
CONDENSED I.H.R.A. FINANCIALS

Balance Sheet Summary (as of 9/30/16)              ASSETS                                                                       Cash



$20,693.37          Other Assets


$25,167.83       TOTAL ASSETS


$45,861.20
LIABILITIES & EQUITY                                         Liabilities


  $5,400.00          Equity



$40,461.20       TOTAL LIAB. & EQUITY

$45,861.20
Income & Expense Summary (as of 9/30/16)        TOTAL INCOME


$63,493.43      TOTAL EXPENSE

$59,335.77           NET INCOME


  $4,157.66
For full detail financial reports, please visit our website, or see the attachments to e-version of this newsletter.

I.H.R.A. Proposed Operating Budget for Fiscal Year           10/1/16 – 9/30/17
Estimated Receipts

Annual Fee



30,700.00                                                        Assoc. Memberships                                 5,400.00 Directory Income                                          500.00        Interest Income                                                1.00    Misc. Income                                                125.00      Swim Club Income                                  36,375.00           Tennis Club Income


    240.00

Total Receipts



73,341.00

Estimated Disbursements

Activities



   1,000.00                                                               Bank Fees                                                         5.00                                                           Directory                                                        450.00                                 Entrances                                                   5,000.00                                                     Insurance                                                    4,300.00                                              Common Grounds                                         900.00                                           Maint. & Repair Swim                                 3,500.00                          Maint. & Repair Other  
                                250.00                                          Misc. Expense       
                                100.00                                               Office Expense                                              100.00                                           Postage                                                          250.00                                         Printing       
                                             200.00                                                                                    Property Taxes                                            5,100.00                         Utilities                                                         2,900.00                                         Snow Removal

                             2,500.00 Swim Club Expense                                  34,970.00 Tennis Club Expenses                                     50.00                         

Total Disbursements


  61,600.00

Budget Surplus


  11,741.00
SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL ECONOMY

Services offered by some of your Indian Hills neighbors:
Avon Sales, Toni Magora, 888-8833, tmagora@hotmail.com
Clock Repair (esp. antique), Jack Conner,  888-4866, jconner@columbus.rr.com
Floral Designs, Regina Prange, 395-3466, rspprange@gmail.com 
Zumba Fitness Group, Wendy Rieser, 854-0621, rrieser513@yahoo.com 
Chair Caning, Elizabeth Aino, 848-3226, eaino111@gmail.com
Beauty Counter Cosmetics, Amy Hamilton, 419-376-1309, www.amyhamilton.beautycounter.com 

Metro II Realty, Chris Reese, 484-0202, chris@chrisreese.com
Keller Williams Realty, Joan Defenbaugh, 313-4196, joand21@gmail.com
Russell Real Estate, Chris Swindler, 270-7986 cswindler@chrisswindler.com 
Keller Williams Realty, Meghan Martin, 530-MEGS(6347),  realtormegmartin@gmail.com 
Lawn Care, Sam Willer, 530-2150, swiller429@yahoo.com 

Garden Weeding, Gail Tibbals, 570-9476, msgwt9@yahoo.com 

CUTCO Kitchen Cutlery, Maxwell Holcomb, 570-8890, maxwell_holcomb@yahoo.com
Math & Science Tutoring (elementary, middle school, high school), Tiffany Chiu, 891-4771, tiffanychiu99@gmail.com 
Piano Lessons, Sally Sansbury, 268-5515, studioklavier@yahoo.com 

Piano & Voice Lessons, Kim Stevenson, 848-3059, jimandkims@yahoo.com
Scentsy Candles, Casey Cox, 900-2248, ccsun7184@gmail.com
Doterra Essential Oils, Melissa King, 738-1182, melissa.doterra@gmail.com 

King Thompson Realty, Violetta Sabo, 260-3220, violettasabo@kingthompson.com 

Magical Moments Vacations, Heather Hagman, 204-5157, hhagman@mmvagent.com 

The Flag Lady’s Flag Store, Mary Leavitt, 263-1776, www.FlagLadyUSA.com 
Piano Lessons, Michele Donavan, 844-5087, wkhcsec2@gmail.com 
Please make sure we have your correct Directory and Email information.  The next directory update will be distributed early in 2017.
INDIAN HILLS DIRECTORY – INFORMATION UPDATE FOR 2017
Please complete if:

(a) you moved into Indian Hills recently

(b) your listing in the last directory contained errors

or needs other revisions

(c) you would like to receive the Smoke Signals newsletter, blockwatch alerts 

and other useful neighborhood information via email
YOUR NAME________________________________________

YOUR SPOUSE’S NAME________________________________________

YOUR STREET ADDRESS_____________________________________

YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS_____________________________________

YOUR TELEPHONE #_____________________________________________

If you would like to be listed as providing one or more of the following services, please indicate (X) in the appropriate space(s):

___Family member does yard work (Y)         

___Family member provides pet care (P)
___Family member does babysitting (B)
      ___Family member removes snow (S)

Please return by December 1st to Bob Jacobsen,          969 Greenridge Rd.

or email jacobsen43235@gmail.com 

Back for 2017!  Advertise in the Directory!

Do you provide a service or have a small business you’d like to promote?

We now have “ad space” available in our Indian Hills Directory.

A quarter-page ad is just $25 for a year’s placement.

If you’d like a spot in the 2017 Directory, please get your copy/artwork to Bob Jacobsen by December 1st.
AD SPACE AGAIN AVAILABLE IN THE INDIAN HILLS DIRECTORY
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We will again make advertising space available in the 2017 Directory to both residents and non-residents.
Rates are $25 per quarter page, $50 per half page, and $100 for a full page.

If you want to run an ad, please get your ad copy and graphics/artwork to Bob Jacobsen by December 1st.
NEW NEIGHBORS
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The following folks have recently joined the Indian Hills community.  Please give them a warm welcome.

Andrew Fitzgerald & Andrea Peabody, 5895 Olentangy River Rd.
Joseph & Peggy Valentino, 851 Litchfield Ct.
Silver Homes LLC, 5770 Linworth Rd.
Frank & Joanne Kay, 5948 Tulip Hill Rd.
Steven & Jean Mellum,  879 Lynbrook Rd.
Scott Millard, 5879 Olentangy River Rd.
We’re glad you’re here.  If you have any questions about Indian Hills, just ask a neighbor or contact a member of the Executive Board.

HAVE YOU VOTED ON THE                   FEE PROPOSAL?
As you know, the Board has proposed an Annual Fee of $100 per property and a new-owner IHRA Membership Fee of $450.  The response from residents has been encouraging.  The measure is passing by a comfortable margin, but if you haven’t voted yet, please send your vote to Bob Jacobsen, 969 Greenridge Rd., jacobsen43235@gmail.com.  Thanks!
Neighborhood Email Policy

As you know, for the past few years the Association has been using email via jacobsen43235@gmail.com and info@indianhillsresidents.com for various communications, with the intent of efficiently providing useful neighborhood information to our residents.  This has been effective and popular.  We now have email addresses for almost all of our 307 properties.

We’ve sent neighborhood email “blasts” for:

· Updates on crime & suspicious activity

· Information on Indian Hills activities

· Residents requesting or making service recommendations

· Distribution of the Smoke Signals newsletter

· “Good neighbor” reminders

· Lost & found pets and property

· Available jobs, tickets, puppies, kittens, and even horses!

· Charity events

We never intended that Association emails be used for sales, advertising, or political purposes.  As we deal with more and more email-forwarding requests, we try to stay non-partisan and secular and screen out such things.  The Board feels that forwarding those sorts of emails is not a desirable use of our neighborhood email service.

We encourage you to use the Indian Hills email distribution service, but please keep in mind that if you’re selling products, charging a fee for service, or promoting your business, your email-forwarding request will probably be declined.

We commend the entrepreneurial spirit and therefore offer alternative outlets for our enterprising neighbors:

1. We will list your business/service name, phone, & email at no charge in the “Support Your Local Economy” section of the Smoke Signals newsletter.

2. We will post that same listing at no charge on our website www.neighborhoodlink.com/Indian_Hills_-_Columbus/home
3. Beginning in 2012, we will sell ad space in the annual Directory for $25 per quarter-page.  (More for larger ads.)

To prevent disclosure of email addresses, all Association emails are sent “bcc”.  We share your email address only at your request.  We never sell or distribute any information about our residents.

Thanks for your understanding and support.

March 2011

INDIAN HILLS EXECUTIVE BOARD

President

Ed Geraghty, 985-5110, epgeraghty@aol.com
Vice President 
Kristin Zerkle, 582-0625, zerklek@nationwide.com
Treasurer

Bob Jacobsen, 848-9913, jacobsen43235@gmail.com
Secretary

Susan Ly, 431-3652, ly.susan@yahoo.com                                                   
Asst. Secretary
Andy Hamilton, 947-9997, hamilton.472@gmail.com  

Entrances

Lynn Moore, 430-3854, lynngenemoore@wowway.com
Pool


Tammie Dondero, 558-3438, tsdondero@hotmail.com
Tennis


John Hoffman, 436-6777, John_Hoffman@ohsb.uscourts.gov
Activities

April Rubino, 787-1032, arubino501@gmail.com 
Blockwatch

Carol Conner, 888-4866, cconner@columbus.rr.com 
Trustee

George Rittel, 846-0206, gcrittel@aol.com
Trustee

Tom O’Mahoney, 436-3655, tkomahoney1@yahoo.com 


Trustee

Jane Matson, 885-0353, jmatson23@yahoo.com  
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